
 

 Monthly Report to the Governing Board 
Dr. Romero Jalomo, Vice President 

Division of Student Affairs 
Month of November 

 
Vice President of Student Affairs 
Romero Jalomo, Ph.D. 

 Participated in a Bright Futures meeting with Hartnell representatives to 
discuss pursing a Spencer Foundation grant to support the Teacher Pathway 
Program on November 9. 

 Participated in the Bright Futures Steering Partners meeting on November 
12, 2021 to discuss steering partner roles and engagement. 

 Presented information on student services redesign during the College 
Redesign Virtual Town Hall meeting on November 15. 

 Participated in the Employer-Employee Relations Committee meeting on 
November 18 with District and CSEA representatives to discuss CSEA 
compliance with the district’s revised employee vaccination policy.  

 
Enrollment Services 
Maria Ceja, Dean 

● The Veteran Services Center celebrated our veteran students via a week of 
events from November 8-12, 2021. Some of the events included pan dulce 
and coffee, lunch with veterans, the Salinas Valley Parade, and the Warriors 



 

Categorical Programs 
Paul Casey, Director 

● On Friday, November 19, 2021, CARE and CalWORKs hosted a Thanksgiving 
event for students. Turkey with all the fixings was donated by the Monterey 
County Food Bank of Salinas Valley. Program staff distributed the dinners 
at the curb-side next to the Hartnell College Parking Structure.  

COVID-19 
 EOPS continues to serve students remotely and In-Person: Counseling and 

Support Services.  
  
College Readiness 
Laurencia Walker, Director 

● College Readiness was invited to write and was awarded a renewal grant 





 

Financial Aid  
Jessica Tovar, Director 

● The Financial Aid Department continues its efforts to help students with 
FAFSA and California Dream Act Application (CADAA) completion for both 
the 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 academic year. 

● The Financial Aid Department continues to work with feeder high schools 
and community based organizations in the area for FAFSA/CADAA 
workshops and presentations for the 2022-2023 school year. 

● The Financial Aid Department has 



 

 
SSS/TRiO Program 
Manuel Bersamin, Director  

● The two SSS programs have assisted about 60 first generation and low 
income SSS/TRIO students to apply for California State University, 
University of California campuses for fall 2022 admission. The SSS/TRIO 
counselors will also be assisting the first generation and low income 
students to apply for private university admission. The SSS/TRIO Program 
currently has five SSS/TRIO alumni at the University of Southern California 
and one will be graduating in May 2022 from Yale University, Mariluz 
Tejada. 

● The two SSS/TRIO Programs staff have been assisting all of our 300 first 
generation and low income students with FAFSA updating for the 2022-
2023 academic year. 

● SSS/TRIO Director Manuel Bersamin has returned to the high schools for 
IN PERSON presentations at Soledad High School and Renaissance High 
School in Watsonville. 

● The SSS/TRIO Program is co-sponsoring the Center for Community 
Advocacy (CCA) Promotores Parent Training at Hartnell College on 
December 3 and 17, 2021.  The CCA Promotores “train neighborhood 
leaders to act as promotores comunitarios, or education promoters. After 
training, the promotores deliver, to their peers, information about college, 


